
 

 

 RESOLUTION NO. ______ 

  

A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

OF THE COUNTY OF SHASTA  

RECOGNIZING VENTON TROTTER, ASSOCIATE ENGINEER 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

AS JANUARY 2017 EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH 
  

 WHEREAS, the Shasta County Board of Supervisors has adopted the Shasta County 

Employee Recognition Program to identify exceptional employees who deserve to be recognized 

and honored for their contribution to County service; and 

           

 WHEREAS, such recognition is given to the employee meeting the criteria of the program, 

namely exceptional customer service, professionalism, high ethical standards, initiative, 

innovation, teamwork, productivity, and service as a role model for other public employees; and 

    

 WHEREAS, the Shasta County Employee Recognition Committee has considered all 

current nominations for the Shasta County Employee of the Month; 

         

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that Venton Trotter, Associate Engineer, 

Department of Public Works  is hereby named Shasta County Employee of the Month for January 

2017; and 

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Venton Trotter’s duties as a resident engineer 

require him to keep a positive and professional relationship with numerous project participants 

with different, and sometimes conflicting, interests.  Mr. Trotter is able to communicate effectively 

and balance the concerns of all project participants. The closure of the Cassel-Fall River Road at 

Pit River Bridge was a contentious issue in the Intermountain Area. During the course of this 

project Mr. Trotter demonstrated his professionalism in the manner in which he worked with the 

local community, members of the Pit River Tribe, County road crews, and the contractor. 

 

Mr. Trotter’s vast knowledge of design, construction, and contract administration has helped the 

County avoid and/or solve problems on various projects. He often provides keen insight on best 

construction practices to deal with difficult problems. Before the Cassel-Fall River Road at Pit 

River Bridge was closed, the State required regular monitoring of the bridge to check for signs of 

settlement.  Mr. Trotter devised a simple, yet effective, system to perform regular inspections of 

the bridge. 

 

 DULY PASSED AND ADOPTED this 24th day of January 2017 by the Board of 

Supervisors of the County of Shasta by the following vote: 

 

 AYES:   

 NOES:  

 ABSENT:  

 ABSTAIN:  

 RECUSE:  

  ___________________________________                                                                          
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  _______________________, CHAIRMAN         

  DAVID A. KEHOE, CHAIRMAN 

  Board of Supervisors  

  County of Shasta  

  State of California 

 

 

ATTEST: 

 

LAWRENCE G. LEES 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

  

  

By ________________________________                                                                                                  

                                Deputy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


